LCFEEMCO

-Beggarmans Lane,
Knutsford,
Cheshire.
WA16 9BE

21%. August, 2018.

Dear Sir,

With regard to the review of the premises licence for Knutsford Masonic
Club, Leicester Warren Hall, Bexton Lane, Knutsford, WA 16 9BQ, I would like to say that our
house is approximately 100 yards from the Hall, and in the time that we have lived here, over 37
years, we have been disturbed by the noise coming from the Hall on several occasions, the most
recent one being on Saturday 11%. August,2018 when we could still hear the music at 23.45.

Either the music is being played too loudly or there is something lacking in the sound
insulation in the Hall.

This is a residential area, and although the Hall is on the edge of the area and has fields
around it, the sounds of the festivities still carry over the fields to the houses, especially when there
are activities outside, in the grounds of the Hall, when the noise is even louder.

We understand that there is a possibility that the frequency of these noisy events may
increase, and we are totally against that happening, we are already fed up with the noise coming
from the Hall and with the traffic leaving late at night, not quietly by any means. I do not think that
the Hall is suitable for the noisy events that are sometimes held there, especially when alcohol is
involved.

Yours faithfully,

The Licensing Team,
Municipal Buildings,
Earle Street,

Crewe.

CW1 2BJ



